Natchitoches Historic District Development Commission
Full Commission Meeting

10:00 AM – 10:40 AM
June 18, 2019
PRESENT: David Stamey, Rebecca Blakenbaker, Van Erikson, Payne Williams, Jill Leo, Gayle Howell, Sharon Gahagan, Mayor Lee Posey, Arlene Gould, Stewart Carnline
GUEST PRESENT: Carrie Hough, Secretary; Juanice Gray, Natchitoches Times; Ricky LaCour, NPJ; Laura Lyles, Natchitoches Chamber of Commerce; Carrie Mardorf, NPS
CALL TO ORDER: Van Erikson called the meeting to order.  Sign in sheet was passed around. Motion to accept the minutes from the May 16, 2019 Full Committee Meeting was made Sharon Gahagan and 2nd by David Stamey. All approved, motion passes.
FINANCIAL STATEMENT: David Stamey – Discussion on the financial statement as of May 31, 2019. Our balance as of May 31, 2019 is $71, 405.08. Check register for May $36,875.00.Motion to approve the financial statement made by Arlene Gould and 2nd by Rebecca Blakenbaker. All approved, motion passes.  
OLD BUSINESS:  
Rebecca Blakenbaker gave an update on the Widget App. Today they will launch the press release. Along with the press release they will send out a video and a social media image. Rebecca showed the commission the billboard designs, rack card, window clings, table tents, and coasters. She thanked everyone who helped with this process and for Jesse Poole for the creative help. If you have not downloaded the app, please do so. They will be able to do a lot of tracking with this app, they will be able to see how many people downloaded the app, how much time they spend on the app, etc. Laura Lyles mentioned setting up a kiosk or apple tv inside/outside of the Chamber/CVB office with the app information with what’s happening in Natchitoches, what businesses are open, etc. 
Van Erikson discussed the City WI-FI project. The RFP’s are finished and we are waiting to see if the budget passes. If so, we will go ahead with the proposals and RFP’s. 

Sharon Gahagan gave an update on tree maintenance and fertilization. Walk down Beau Fort and take a look at the trees, they are in really good shape. They have all been trimmed, pruned, and there are no longer limbs on the roof of the Roque House. 
NEW BUSINESS:  

David Stamey discussed the 2019 – 2020 Budget at the May Meeting. There were no additions, corrections or suggestions made by the commission for the 19-20 budget after it was presented to the commission. 
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Gayle Howell made a motion to accept the 2019 – 2020 Budget as presented. The motion was 2nd by Payne Williams. All approved, motion passes.

Van Erikson gave an update on NSU. The last two-day Freshman Connection session kicks off this week June 19-20, and the final one-day session will be on July 9. The dinner theater series is taking place this summer. The “Who Killed the King” is going on now until the 22nd. The “Great American Trailer Park Musical” will take place July 24-August 3. Tickets can be purchased on the Creative and Performing Arts website. They are gearing up for the Fall at NSU. 
Jill Leo gave an update on HDBA. They are working on Car Show and Christmas Season. October 4-5 will be the Car Show. 
Jill Leo gave an update on Main Street. They have had many events taking place downtown including a private wedding reception, Cooking on the Cane BBQ Festival, LASHOF Induction Weekend. July 4th there will be fireworks at 9pm. Farmers Market will be set up every Saturday through July 20. Festival season will kick off with Zydeco Festival at the end of August. Another reminder, if you have events that you would like to be displayed on the digital billboards, send them to Jill.

Stewart Carnline gave an update on the BBQ Festival. Steward thanked the commission for their sponsorship. They had 27 teams compete. They are maxed out of space on the riverbank for the festival. There are a lot more teams wanting to participate next year, so they will need to expand and find areas to showcase additional teams. 

Carrie Mardorf gave an update on NPS. She passed around two separate press releases. Tomorrow they will be burning down the riverbank. They have been working on this project for over a year coordinating with the wildlife firefighters in Kisatchie and the NPS, they are in route today to do a prescribed burn at Oakland to clear all of the invasive vegetation. They have a lot of summer programs coming up, the first is Hot Yoga on Saturday, it is free. The Summer Day Camp at Magnolia on June 29. The rest of the events for July and August are listed on the press releases. The tour times are now 10:30 am and 1:30 pm. They have a request for proposals out for new headquarters and collection space, hopefully moving in the next year. 
Arlene Gould gave an update for the Tourist Commission. This past week Natchitoches hosted the Louisiana Travel Association Product Development Class, they had 28 tourist professionals from across the state. Wednesday they have a Canadian Media FAM tour coming into town. NSU’s 40th Anniversary of the Folk Festival on July 26-27. They have finalized most of the events for the Steel Magnolia Blush & Bashful event, Arlene passed out the event flyers. 
Gayle Howell gave an update for APHN. The Fall Tours is October 12-13. They are still locating sites for the tour.  

Laura Lyles discussed upcoming Chamber events. They are focusing this month on growing the Chamber Membership, they have an incentive to join the Chamber with NPJ, a free/discounted Magnolia Minute. The monthly chamber luncheon is tomorrow, featuring a panel on the Bike Share Program. July 25-26 is the Louisiana Young Professionals Conference. 
Mayor Lee Posey gave an update for the City. He and Laura Lyles went to an event at Fort Polk on Friday, they want to get their people to Natchitoches. Our atmosphere is very family oriented and they want to set up a Fort Polk committee to try to engage the soldiers and their families. A lot of people are asking what we are going to do with the ADM property. The Mayor, Tony Davis, Rebecca Blakenbaker and others are going to put out RFP’s for this property. They have 5 entities coming in to talk to them about the potential for the ADM property, bringing investors, construction crews, etc. The 1% sales tax has stirred up a lot of conversation. La Tech and McNeese have done the same thing for their sports complex and now Nicholls State will be doing the same thing. This money has to go directly to economic development. The tax would be split with Northwestern. 
Rick Nowlin gave an update on projects as Parish President. The courthouse security project has been 5 years in the making. The new project will provide a sally port for the delivery of inmates from the detention center, behind a locked gate, to a private elevator, private holding cell, private bathroom for male, female and juveniles. They will also have a private entrance into the courtroom. The small second courtroom will be expanded to twice its size. The old small courtroom will be converted into the holding cells. Right now the same hallways/elevators are shared by the judges, jury, witnesses, spectators, and the inmates. The project will take about 6 months to complete. 
Van Erikson stated to have all members complete the 2019 Ethics Online Training and to submit the certificate to Carrie. To complete the training visit www.ethics.la.gov.
Van Erikson stated that the Tier 2.1 Personal Financial Disclosure Statement is dues on or before May 15. You can access the disclosure at www.ethics.state.la.us. 
Motion to adjourn by Payne Williams and 2nd by Gayle Howell.
